
 

 

November 2, 2019 
 
Dear Resident: 
 
Subject:     City Trunk Line South Unit 3 (CTLS3) Project, Construction of Work Areas 11, 12, 13, and 14 – 

Whitsett Avenue from North of Burbank Boulevard to South of Magnolia Boulevard to tentatively 
Start Saturday, November 16, 2019.  

 
The Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) started construction of the CTLS3 Project in April 
2016 and will continue through the third quarter of 2022. The project is divided into 14 work areas (see work 
area locations on map below). 
 
Beginning Saturday, November 16, 2019, construction will begin at Work Areas 11 and 12. Construction will 
begin at Work Areas 13 and 14 in the following six to eight weeks. Work Areas 11, 12, 13, and 14 are located 
on Whitsett Avenue between north of Burbank Boulevard and south of Magnolia Boulevard and will be under 
construction though October 2020.  Construction activities will require the following traffic modifications 
along Whitsett Avenue: 
 

• Traffic along Work Areas 11, 12, and 13 will be reduced to one northbound lane and one southbound 
lane. No street parking will be allowed.  

• Traffic along Work Area 14 will be limited to one southbound lane between Magnolia Boulevard and 
Weddington Street during working hours (7 am to 6 pm, Monday through Friday). No street parking 
will be allowed. Driveway access will be provided to residents impacted by the northbound closure. 
 

 

 
 

For construction information, please contact W.A. Rasic Construction at (562) 928-6111, LADWP Project 
Manager, Johan Torroledo, at 213-367-2296 or Assistant Project Manager, Sarah LaCombe, at 213-367-5263. 

Project information and updates available at: www.LADWP.com/ctls3 

 

http://www.ladwp.com/ctls3

